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We Demand that the AFP and PNP be Transparent at all Times
The Cordillera Peoples Alliance challenges the Armed Forces  and the Philippine National Police to be transparent  as to the statements they make on the enforced disappearance of our founding member James Balao. They have repeatedly denied any hand in James’ disappearance and yet they are insincere and not transparent as far as treatment  and investigation  of the case.  We were repeatedly met with hostility and arrogance in  our efforts to  search for James in the police and military camps we have been to. 
We challenge the unpublished source—the “military official”, that came  out with preposterous statements in the Sunstar Daily  on October 27, 2008  to come  out in the open for the  CPA, the Balao Family and the public to know and see who this official is, if he really is an official.  What is the AFP so afraid of?  It has never been transparent or sincere as to investigating the case and  yet affords to make such statements that could affect the investigation on the case. We challenge still the AFP and PNP to make public documents that they have on James  and the CPA. The fact that they claim not to have James’ name in their watchlists confirms that they do have such a list. 
The military claims it “does not have any interest on Balao” in the absence of a thorough investigation on the incident. We have yet to hear on them on the accounts of witnesses as to the physical bearing and appearance of the men who violently arrested James as looking like police or military agents, and who also claimed to be police officers; on the use of hand cuffs that are not readily available in the market; and on the use of guns that are generally issued to state security forces—we are not simply taking it out on the State security forces. 
From the start, the CPA has been open and transparent to statements and updates on our efforts, together with the Balao Family, to surface James.    All of these are public because we have nothing to hide.  Again, we reiterate—it is not the policy and practice of the CPA to bring and cause harm to any of its members. The absence of James has caused tremendous suffering in the family and clan, and in the CPA. His absence has also disrupted the important tasks left unfinished. 
The AFP and PNP should now desist from saying the family, clan and the CPA are behind the disappearance of James. This  is not only ridiculous but also mainly meant to distort the facts and circumstances surrounding his disappearance. James Balao must  be  released immediately. #
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